

More Minds Advancing Medicine

October 14, 2020

Mr. Greg Woodrum Administrative Manager Pinellas County EMS & Fire Administration 12490 Ulmerton Road, Suite 134 Largo, FL 33774

RE: Medical Control Board membership

Dear Greg,

Christos Politis is resigning his position at Largo Medical Center as of October 15, 2020 is subsequently resigning from the Medical Control Board as well. I have the following nominations for his replacement and alternate position.

- Member: Amelia Russell, RN, Chief Nursing Officer
- Alternate: Patti Squires, RN, Assistant Chief Nursing Officer

Ms. Russell came to Largo Medical Center in July 2020 after serving as CNO of Southern Hills Hospital in Las Vegas, NV.

Patti Squires has been in nursing in Pinellas County for over 25 years. Prior to her role as Assistant CNO, she served as VP of Emergency Services and played an important role in expanding EMS and hospital communications for Largo Medical Center.

I believe both will be excellent additions to the Medical Control Board. Please let me know if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Adam Rudd

Chief Executive Officer